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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is delivering 
record education funding, including $3.6 billion for new and upgraded schools in Western Sydney. This 
targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 

A project to upgrade Wentworth Point Public School is in the final stages of planning for construction. 

The project includes a new four storey building facing Burroway Road to cater for the growing 
population in the Wentworth Point community. 

 

26 new classrooms with 7 shared 
common areas 

 

Ground floor support unit with 3 
classrooms and dedicated amenities 

 

Removal of demountable 
classrooms and opening play space 

 

Internal reconfiguration of the 
existing library  

Progress update 

• The contract for the completion of the new permanent building has been awarded to Grindley 
Construction who are working with the school to finalise a timeline for construction.  

• Site establishment will occur in October 2024 in preparation for construction. More details will 
be provided as they become available. 

• Detailed design will be finalised in conjunction with the contractor.  

Next steps 

• Work will start on site with the establishment of a construction compound. More details will be 
shared in future updates.  

• An information session will be held in Term 4 to share details of the timeline for completion, and 
how we manage construction impacts for the school and wider community. 
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Overview of the upgrade 

 

Minimising construction impacts 

Construction can be disruptive, and we thank you for your patience while we complete this important 
school upgrade project. 

Usual work hours for the duration of the project will be from 7am to 5pm Monday to Saturday with no 
work expected on Sundays or public holidays. On occasion work may occur outside these hours. This 
work will be notified in advance, or if unexpected, as soon as possible after. 

We work closely with the construction contractor throughout the project to manage impacts on the 
school and local community. We expect their support to reduce the impact of the work, with measures 
including: 

• communicating with the school to ensure they are aware of all work happening 
• communicating with the wider community when there are disruptive works happening 
• monitoring noise levels and locating noisy equipment away from classrooms 
• timing very noisy work outside school exams and other important school events 
• dust control to keep dust contained within the construction site 
• working closely with Wentworth Point High School to ensure impacts across both 

schools are minimised 

For more information about how we manage construction impacts on our projects, please 
scan the QR code or visit edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts   

More information 

You can find more information about the project at edu.nsw.link/WPPS. 

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during 
business hours on the contact details below. 
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